
Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Andrew Dondelinger, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia 
Haskin, Rich Marsolek, Mary Scofield 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Claude Sand 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, 
Scott Winter 
 

Trustees: Hank Krigbaum, Shannon Schmidt 

 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Deacon/Parish Administrator: 
 Deacon Robb Naylor             441-4904 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
 Maryhelen Chadwick              441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Luke Alexander                      441-4908 
 

Campus Ministry: 

         

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

. 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Jana Norgaard                        ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      

 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
 Camille Moreno                      441-4943 
 Marcy Quick        441-4940 
 

Sister Parish 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Newman Catholic Ministries 
BSU/NWTC 

Events held at various locations on BSU    
campus. All sacramental events take place     

at St. Philip’s Church. 
 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

                                       July 23, 2017 
 

   Over the past few weeks, I have had the opportunity to put together a self-evaluation for 
the seminary that I attend.  My summer assignment is to work with the parish and with the 
pastor, and at the end of the summer I get credits for “completing” my requirements.  The 
school requires that I look back at what I have done over this summer and reflect on myself 
and how I have changed or grown.  After completing the self-evaluation (3 pages) I send it 
off to the school and they meet with me to discuss how the summer has gone.  I am always 
amazed at the process of writing down how I think I have grown or how I think I have 
changed over the course of a summer! 
 

   One question in particular stood out to me, “In what ways have I grown in spirituality 
(includes Liturgy of the Hours, Mass, and personal devotions?)”  This question really led me 
to ponder and reflect on ways that I have grown in my prayer life through the course of the 
summer.  I have had many opportunities to pray and to lead prayer, but I found myself asking 
the question “How have I grown in my prayer life?”  My prayer for this summer has been to 
increase in humility as a way of decreasing pride.  How does humility counter-act pride? 
 

   There are two prongs of humility.  The first is to say that God is God.  When pride steps 
in, one says that I can handle this on my own, I know what is best, and there is no need for 
anyone else… Prayer provides the perfect opportunity to stand face to face with God and to 
admit that He is the One who is in control.  As I reflect on humility and pride, I am drawn to 
the story in Genesis of Adam and Eve.  The pride enters in through Adam and Eve thinking 
that they know more than God.  And humility enters in when they stand before God and 
admit that they made a mistake.  Adam and Eve were able to stand before God and say that 
they made a mistake.  God spoke to them about the garden and what would happen if they ate 
the fruit, and God followed through with His word.   
 

   The second prong is that we are not God.  That means for us that we depend fully and 
completely on God for everything.  This is where our pride can enter in and tells us that we 
are good enough to do it on our own.  In order to put pride in its proper place in our lives, it is 
important that we recognize that we can do nothing apart from God.  St. Thomas Aquinas 
calls this the contingency of God.  All things rely on God for their existence and everything 
can point back to God for its origin.  God is the One whom all things rely. 
 

   An image that someone shared with me to recognize that God is God and I am not is to 
look in the mirror.  When I look in the mirror I can see flaws, I can see my mistakes, and I 
can see my pride, but I can also see that God is in love with me.  In the midst of my sins, He 
still picks me up again and again and tells me that He loves me.  For that, I am incredibly 
grateful!  We are not called to perfection, but we are called to holiness!  May we strive this 
summer to be holy people that know we are loved by our Redeemer! 

 

Blessings to you! 
Deacon Nate Brunn 



Monday, July 24 
   8:30 AM Mass: +Brian Niner 
 

Tuesday, July 25 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Don Sweeney    

Wednesday, July 26 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Evelyn Schuiling 
 

Thursday, July 27 
  7:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for the Vilandre Family 
10:30 AM Mass (Goldpine): +John Graupman 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Neilson Place)      

Friday, July 28 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Mary Boell 
 

Saturday, July 29 
  4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): +Phil Buhn 
  5:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for VernaMae Lehmann    

Sunday, July 30 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Merlyn Stai 
  9:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Mike & Shelby Hougen 
11:00 AM Mass: For the People 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Arthur Keenan 
 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For the Week of July 24 to 30 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of July 24 to 30 

Monday, July 24 
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
11:00 AM Funeral for Kate Price    

Tuesday, July 25 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  5:30 PM Soc. of St. Vincent de Paul (St. Eliz./Cafeteria) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel) 
 

Wednesday, July 26 
  9:00 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  5:30 PM ABC Event (Rectory) 
  5:30 PM Young Families Fellowship (Social Hall)      

Thursday, July 27 
  5:30 PM ABC Event (Rectory) 
 

Friday, July 28 
11:00 AM Funeral for Nathan Schuette 
  3:00 PM Connor Sullivan/Mary Elmquist Wedding            

Saturday, July 29 
  9:00 AM All Pro Dads (Social Hall) 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)    

Sunday, July 30 
  8:35 AM Rosary   
10:15 AM Rosary  

 

Monday, July 24 
● Ex 14:5-18 
● Ps Ex 15:1b-6 
● Mt 12:38-42 
 

Tuesday, July 25 
● 2 Cor 4:7-15 
● Ps 126:1b-6 
● Mt 20:20-28 

 

Wednesday, July 26 
● Ex 16:1-5,9-15 
● Ps 78:18-19,23-28 
● Mt 13:1-9 
 

Thursday, July 27 
● Ex 19:1-2,9-11,16-20b 
● Ps Dn 3:52-56 
● Mt 13:10-17 

Friday, July 28 
● Ex 20:1-17 
● Ps 19:8-11 
● Mt 13:18-23 
 

Saturday, July 29 
● Ex 24:3-8 
● Ps 50:1b-2,5-6,14-15 
● Jn 11:19-27 
 

Sunday, July 30 
● 1 Kgs 3:5,7-12 
● Ps 119:57,72,76-77,127-130 
● Rom 8:28-30 
● Mt 13:44-52 

Permanent Diaconate Application Process 
 

All men who are considering entering the next deacon 
formation group are encouraged to contact Deacon 
Mark Krejci (formation director) if you have not already 
done so (mkrejci@crookston.org or 218-790-1675). The 
application deadline is August 15th, and the initial class 
for the first year of formation (called the Aspirancy year) 
begins on December 9th. It is not too late to apply and 
you are encouraged to be in touch with Deacon Krejci if 
you have not yet connected with him. 



Baptism Preparation Class 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The 
next session will be on August 6. Please call the Parish Office  
at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of 
Chelsea Batchelder, Kate Price, Barbara Erickson, 
mother of Ericka Pickett., Richard Toninato, father 
of Sage Stefanich. May they find rest and peace and may their 
families find comfort in God’s love. 

  The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes   
  through the waters of baptism Jack Nathan Scofield,   
  son of Nathan & Sara Scofield, Taylor Rose Hall,  
  daughter of Brad & Tara Hall, and Holden William 

Perrington, son of Zachary Perrington & Brittany Lizakowski. 
May they be filled with the Holy Spirit. 

PARISH LIFE 

Happy Golden Anniversary! 
Congratulations to Ron & Carole Kuznia who 
are celebrating their 50th Wedding Anniversary 
on July 22! 

 

Bemidji Area Church Musicians 
 

2017 SUMMER RECITAL SERIES 
Our 30th Season! 

 

July 26 ~ Noon to 12:30 PM 
 

Glen Seibel, euphonium 
Wayne Hoff, piano 

 

United Methodist Church 
9th and Beltrami Avenue 

 

Free-will offering to support music scholarships. 
Lunch will be available following the recital . 
 

Cost to be announced. 

  Join Fr. Chuck, Fr. Don and fellow     
  parishioners for a backyard barbecue and    
  tour of the rectory! You will have the  
  opportunity to ask all those questions that  
  you’ve always wanted to ask our priests! 

Space is limited to 20 people per ABC event, so sign up early to 
get the date you want. Sign up by going online to 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org or by calling Maryhelen at the Parish 
Office, 441-4906. All of the events go from 5:30 to 7 PM. The 
scheduled ABC dates for the remainder of the summer are:        

• Wed., July 26        • Thurs. July 27   • Wed., August 2 
 

 ABC 
All-American 

Burgers & Brats 
Conversation & Chatter  

Young Families Fellowship 
Attention young families and couples! St. Philip's has formed 
a fellowship group just for you! Join us on Wednesday, July 
26th from 5:30-7PM. We will meet the last Wednesday of the 
month for the rest of the summer. We will come together for 
prayer and fellowship with a family meal and childcare 
included!  Interested?  We will meet in the parish Social Hall. 
Please RSVP to Christi Brooks so we have a number for the 
meal & childcare, email maki.brooks@yahoo.com. 

BABY BOTTLE CAMPAIGN 
 

Northwoods Pregnancy Care Center is a place where women 
can go to get immediate, relevant and confidential care when 
dealing with an unexpected pregnancy.  We offer a range of 
services, from pregnancy counseling and education to limited 
ultrasound.  We have an incentive program and a “Mommy 
Store” for items that beginning mom’s may need. All of our 
services are free and confidential (we do not refer for 
abortions).  We have been serving women (and, in some 
cases, mentoring their partners as well) since 2012.  We serve 
around 50 to 60 clients each year.  We would like to serve 
even more people in need of our services, and we can only 
accomplish that with your help.  Please contribute to our 
annual Baby Bottle Campaign that will be running in your 
parish from July 23rd through Labor Day Weekend.  We thank 
you so much, both for your prayers and your financial giving 
that enable us to be the hands and feet of Christ to those in 
need. Please visit our website at 
www.northwoodspregnancy.com for more information and to 
sign up to get on our monthly newsletter. 

ESTO VIR Vocations Camp 
 

Sandhill Lake Bible Camp ~ Fosston, MN 
August 8-10, 2017 

 

Esto Vir is a camp designed to equip young men ages 16 and 
up with the tools necessary for the discernment of their 
vocation through daily Mass, prayer, and Adoration of the 
Blessed Sacrament. Participants spend a lot of time having fun 
and getting to know each other through sports, lake activities, 
board games, campfires, and relaxing with the seminarians of 
the Diocese of Crookston. To register, contact Fr. Matt Schmitz, 
mschmitz@sacredheartegf.net or call 218-773-0877. 

Cantor/Liturgical Singer Workshops:  
September 15 & 16 with Berta Sabrio (NPM Certified Cantor 
Trainer). Sites: St. Joseph – Fertile and Holy Rosary – Detroit 
Lakes. For informational flyer and registration link, visit http://
www.crookston.org/offices/worshipliturgy/home 

Eucharistic Adoration at St. Charles, Cass Lake 
St. Charles Parish in Cass Lake now has Eucharistic Adoration 
every Thursday evening from 6 to 9 PM. Please come spend 
some time with Jesus. 

FUNERAL LUNCHEON HELP NEEDED 
Are you able to help the parish funeral luncheon committee 
during August and September?  We need a temporary fill-in 
for Sue Lucas as the coordinator of the refreshments after a 
funeral held here at St Philips. We have the workers we just 
need someone to help arrange for the food and workers. We 
have the system, we just need you to help. Please contact Fr. 
Chuck… 

 Today is the Diocesan Summer Appeal Collection.  
  Pick up an in-pew envelope with a summer sun on  
  the outside. It’s not too late to support the 2017  

Diocesan Annual appeal. Thank you and God bless you!  



 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
July 15 (Pennington)   4:00 p.m.                                  92 
July 15   5:30 p.m.    236 
July 16   7:30 a.m. 214  
July 16    9:00 a.m. 420  
July 16   11:00 a.m. 461  
July 16                         6:30 p.m.                                123                                   

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 

 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

ATTENTION ALL MIDDLE SCHOOL STUDENTS!!!  
 

The Passport Party will be Thursday, August 17, 2017 at 5:00 
PM. We will start the party with dinner at St. Philip’s and travel 
around town doing all sorts of crazy activities like paintball, 
swimming, rock climbing at BSU Rec Center, bowling, 
watching movies, singing karaoke, and playing games at St. 
Philip’s until Friday morning. Bring a friend(s)! Cost is $65.00. 
Parents, we can’t do this without you— please volunteer to be 
chaperones in order to provide a fun and safe night. Luke 
emailed the link to the forms to the parents; if you need extra 
forms, pick them up at the Information Station or in the Parish 
Office. There is also a link on the parish website to get your 
form. Contact Luke @ 441-4908 with any questions. 

Weekly Goals 

• Goal to meet budget:                                         $  17,665.00 

• Increase for Roof/AC project (2 yrs to go):        $    1,722.00   

• Increase for maintenance escrow  
   (4 yrs to go):                                                    $   1,126.00 
 

 Weekly Goal Total:                                            $ 20,513.00
       

Total Actual Contributions, Week #3               $ 22,584.68 
             (Weekend of 7/16/17) 
 

Fiscal Year to Date: 
 

Last: $55,898.80   ~   Current: $64,584.68 

The Bemidji Chapter of All Pro Dad wishes to 
extend their sincere appreciation to both the 
Knights of Columbus and Beltrami Electric for 
their recent financial support of our program.  

We’d also like to extend a huge thank you to both Raphael’s 
Bakery and Bemidji Dairy Queen for your recent donation as 
well. 

Next Hour of Prayer at Planned Parenthood of Bemidji:  
Saturday, August 19; 10:00-11:00 AM.  Location: 2504  
Hannah Ave. NW.  Can’t stay the full hour? Stay for any length 
of time.  All ages are welcome. Questions call 218-368-9019. 

Our next St. Philip’s Youth Group event will be Wednesday, 
August 2. All 6th – 12th grade students and their friends are 
invited to come. We will meet at Goldpine Nursing Home at 
3:00 PM. 

Pre-School Teaching Assistant, EGF 
Sacred Heart School is seeking a full-time position in our 3 and  
4 year old program. A degree in early childhood is preferred  
but not necessary. Some experience with early childhood is 
required with classes in the area of education. Please send  
your resume, letter of interest and 3 letters of recommendation 
to: Jodi Vanderheiden, Principal, Sacred Heart School, 200 3rd  
St NW, East Grand Forks, MN 56721, 
jvanderheiden@sacredheartegf.net  

 

Hey Dad’s and Kids… 
Join us for the next 

Bemidji Area All Pro Dads 
 

 
 

 
 

DAD’S DAY BREAKFAST 
Saturday, July 29th 
9:00 – 10:30 AM 

 

In the Social Hall of St. Philip’s Church 
(702 Beltrami Avenue) 

 

Breakfast… Bonding… and Fun! 
(French toast, Bacon, Cereal & Donuts!) 

 

Dads, uncles, grandpas, plan on enjoying a great morning 
with your children, nieces, nephews, grandchildren, etc. We 
have a great morning planned which includes playing one of 

the most popular games of all time, with a summer twist! 
 
For more information or 
questions, please feel free 
to contact us at: 

 

bemidjiallprodads@gmail.com  
       

www.AllProDad.com   

Can’t Make It? 
 

Hope to see you at 
our next Breakfast: 

Saturday, Sept. 

You Are Invited! 
Strengthened by the Presence of Christ Retreat 

A Retreat for Mothers and Daughters 
August 3-5, 2017 

This is a retreat that allows mothers and daughters of all ages 
to spend quality time together in the presence of Christ. Daily 
Mass with the Franciscan Sisters of Dillingen, Talks, activities, 
meals, and lodging are just some of the things available on 
this retreat. Each mother/daughter decides what they would 
like to participate in. Contact: Eleri Kerian at 701-331-3813 to 
register. Cost: $200.00 Mother-Daughter Unit. Each additional 
daughter, add $75.00 (18 & older), $50.00 (12-17 years), $25.00 
(5-11 years) *nursing babies welcome* Location: Franciscan  
Retreat and Conference Center, Hankinson, ND. 



MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of July 29/30 

 

 Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905. 

  
 Jul 29, 5:30 PM 

17th Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 

Jul 30, 7:30 AM 
17th Sunday  

in Ordinary Time 

Jul 30, 9:00 AM 
17th Sunday  

in Ordinary Time 

Jul 30, 11:00 AM 
17th Sunday  

in Ordinary Time 

Jul 30, 6:30 PM 
17th Sunday  

in Ordinary Time 

SACRISTAN Flavia Sagedahl Judy Stai Knights of Columbus Maryhelen Chadwick HELP NEEDED 

LECTOR 
Joanna Ferraro 
Joe Czapiewski 

Judy Stai 
Sue Bruns 

Knights of Columbus 
Knights of Columbus 

Marcia Fivizzani 
Laura Hansen 

Marilynne Hodapp 

INTERCESSOR Deacon Nate Brunn Deacon Kermit E. Deacon Kermit E. Deacon Robb Naylor Deacon Robb Naylor 

ALTAR 
SERVER 

Adelynn Lundberg 
Helen Bartlett 
Alex Hartmann 

Ephram Boucher 
Erin Myhrer 
HELP NEEDED 

Gabriel Morin 
Sophia Morin 
Sam Mutnansky 

Gwen Youso 
Nicholas Youso 
Timothy Youso 

Elizabeth Quandt 
Jonathan Quandt 
Elizabeth Buxton 

CAPTAIN Connie Aagard Walter Schuiling Knights of Columbus HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Deacon Nate Brunn 
Eileen Gothman 
Kell Lovell 
Flavia Sagedahl 
Deborah Millard 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Deacon Kermit E. 
Jenn Leisenheimer 
April Boucher 
Kirsten May 
Dan Shea 
Pat Gavin 
HELP NEEDED 

Deacon Kermit E. 
Knights of Columbus 
Knights of Columbus 
Knights of Columbus 
Knights of Columbus 
Knights of Columbus 
Knights of Columbus 
Knights of Columbus 
Knights of Columbus 

Deacon Robb Naylor 
Pat Kelly 
Patty Nagle 
HELP NEEDED 
Marcia Larson 
Kimberley Gourneau 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Deacon Robb Naylor 
Michelle Quandt 
Marilynne Hodapp 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

DuWayne Schwindt 
Mary Jo Christenson 
Mary Dufault 
Glenn Aagard 

Gary Bruns 
James Wiltse 
Jim Gavin 
D.J. Bakken 

Knights of Columbus 
Knights of Columbus 
Knights of Columbus 
Knights of Columbus 

Mike Headlee 
Hank Imsande 
Samantha Nagle 
HELP NEEDED 

Phil Hodapp 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY 
FELLOWSHIP 

  Ron Hendricks 
Vi Hendricks 

Eleanor Morin 
Mickie Coe 
Rick Coe 
HELP NEEDED 

Marilyn Sundrud 
Gail Haubrich 
Karen Schaar 
Marcia Larson 

  

GREETER 
Frances Schmitt 
Bernie Schwindt 

Madonna Welter 
W. Dondelinger 

Jane Daniels 
M. Evans  
  (sub req.) 

Jan Busch 
Rosemary Pulczinski 

  

INFORMATION 
STATION 

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED   








